
MAY ð WHAT A MONTH!  

Whew!!!!  What an incredible month 
we had in May!  As many people al-
ready know, at Wellsville Retirement 
Community we take the entire 
month of May to celebrate National 
Nursing Home ñWeekò.  Plus, we 
add the element of ñcompetitionò by 
having individual departments 
ñhostò an entire week.  Then 
throughout the month, residents 
vote immediately after each activity 
or special meal and ALL votes are 
tallied to determine an ultimate 
ñwinner.ò  I must share that ALL de-
partments did a FABULOUS job 
hosting their respective weeks.  
Alsoéwith great humilityéI am 
pleased to share that the Support 
Team successfully defended the 
ñtitleò they earned last year.  The 
Support Team members this year 
were:  Dorothy Adams, Ashley 
Washington, Jeanie Good, Jill 
McCoy and myself.  It was a great 
month and kudos to EVERYONE 
who participated!!!!!  

HONOR FLIGHT  

On the first of June, residents Eldon 
Felix and Gayle ñBuckò Shelton will 
take off to Washington, D.C. as part 
of the Honor Flight program.  This is 
a fabulous opportunity to recognize 
and honor our brave soldiers of 
World War II.  Eldon and Buck will 
join about 25 other veterans from 
Kansas.  They have a whirl-wind 
tour in a day and a half of our na-
tionôs capital which will include vis-
its to Arlington Cemetery, the World 
War II, the Korean and the Vietnam 
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War Memorials.  Iôm sure we will 
have pictures of their trip to share 
on Facebook as well as in this news-
letter next month.   

MY òLITTLEó BIKE RIDE 

In this newsletter article a couple 
months ago, I shared about my plans 
to ride a bicycle from Portland, Ore-
gon to Portland, Maine this summer.  
Joining me on this ride is a high 
school friend, Dave Saving, who is 
Executive Director of a non-profit 
organization called LeadaChild.  We 
are in the process of raising 
$250,000 for Leadachild in support 
of their mission to provide a Chris-
tian based education in third world 
countries.  To date we have raised 
$136,000éso we are excited about 
being over half way to our goal.  We 
are not asking for donations up 
frontérather we are seeking per-
mile pledges.  To support my ñlittleò 
bike ride you can go directly to lead-
achild.org; stop by my office and 
complete a pledge card or give me a 
call at 785-224-3453.  Any and all 
support will be greatly appreciated.  

ótil next month, 
 

Scott      
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Bud and Evelyn are originally from the tiny 
area between Overbrook and Topeka known as 
Richland, lived in Herrington for 20 years and 
finally settled in Ottawa.   They met on a blind 
date set up by friends, went to a movie and the 
rest is history.  Bud and Evelyn have been mar-
ried for 62 years.  They have 6 childrenðDean, 
Glenna, Brenda, Nancy, Linda and Rhonda - 
and over 50 grandchildren and great-
grandchildren.   
 
Bud worked at Goodyear Tire and Rubber 
Company in Topeka for 33 years and did a little 
bit of farming on the side.   He also liked to fish 
and hunt in his younger days. 

Evelyn was a homemaker and enjoyed sewing, 
quilting, cooking and gardening.   She custom 
made many of Bud's shirts and canned over 
400 cans each summer. 
 
When asked what they like most about living at 
WRC, Bud said, "It's been a wonderful place all 
around.  We couldn't ask for the people here to 
be any nicer." 

Kenzie is a night shift Certified Nurses Assis-
tant on our CountryView Neighborhood and 
has worked at WRC for a year.  She was born 
and raised in the Ottawa area with her 2 broth-
ers, Caleb and Ben.  Kenzie attended high 
school at Central Heights where she was an 
avid volleyball player.   

Kenzie currently resides in Ottawa with her 
dog, Brantley, her cat, Jag and her newest ad-
dition, Edith, a tiny kitten she recently rescued 
and is nursing back to health. 

In her spare time, Kenzie enjoys hunting, fish-
ing, taking in stray animals  and hanging out 
with family and friends.  She especially loves 
camping and is very fond of Smithville Lake in 
Missouri.  

Kenzie goes the extra mile at WRC by putting 
in extra hours whenever she is needed.  When 
asked what she likes most about working at 
Wellsville Retirement Community, Kenzie re-
plied, "I love the family environment that we 
have here." 

Bud and Evelyn Barrett 

Bud and Evelyn Barrett  Kenzie Rogers 

Kenzie Rogers 

Evaline giving Kenzieôs latest family 

member some much needed attention. 



 
No matter how long the winter is, spring is 
sure to follow.  Daylight Savings Time starts 
March 8, so donôt forget to Spring forward one 
hour.  Then on March 20th, Spring will have 
sprung!!   

The month of March will bring more great en-
tertainment and events.  Friday the 6th @ 3:00 
Gary Kirkland will join us, Saturday the 7th @  
3:00 is the last performance at W.R.C. for the 
Barnyard Boys as we know them.  Sadly, one of 
the guitar players will be leaving the group.  

Sunday the 8th @ 2:00 we have a newcomer, 
Riley Meyerkorth.  Riley is a ten year old boy 
who has traveled to thirteen contests across 
Kansas, Missouri, Nebraska, Oklahoma, and 
Indiana.  Riley took first place at ten of the 
those contests, including a win at the Kansas 
State Fiddling and Picking Championships in 
the youth division, during late August in Law-
rence.  We cannot wait to see this young man 
in action!  

Monday the 9th, Man and His Dog @ 3:00, 
and another newcomer will be joining us 
Thursday the 12th @ 3:00:  Jerry Miller.  Jerry 
is a songwriter, singer, and guitar player who 
has been playing for over forty years.  Jerry has 
played at many different venues such as social 
events, retirement communities and nursing 
homes.  

Saturday the 14th, Tyler Greogorth @ 3:00, 
and Sunday the 15th @ 3:00 The Wellsville 
Baptist Church is bringing Ray Hildebrand for 
a concert here at W.R.C.  Ray Hildebrand 
speaks and sings at churches, prisons, prayer 
breakfasts and various other occasions. Having 
lived thru the 50ôs and 60ôs and having three 
international music careers, he is a walking, 
talking icon from that era. He is best known for 
ñHey Paulaò which was at the top of the charts 
in the U.S., Europe, Japan and everywhere in 
the world where radio stations played Ameri-
can music. 

 

Monday the 16th, we welcome Craig Smith @ 
3:00.  And, Tuesday the 17th @ 3:00, we will 
have our annual St. Patrickôs Day Party with 
Larry Lintner as our special entertainment.  

Friday the 20th @ 3:00, Brody Buster will be 
here to wow us once again.  Saturday the 21st 
@ 3:00, the Zydeco Togeau Band will be here 
and we will party ñMardi Gras Styleò.  Sunday 
the 22nd @ 2:00 is Michael Stevenson and Sat-
urday the 28th @ 3:00 will be Cary Mock.  

We would like to invite all of our readers, 
friends and family out to any/all of our great 
activities.  

Mark your calendars for Saturday, April 4th for 
our annual Easter Egg Hunt. We will have 
breakfast with the Easter Bunny from 7:30 to 
9:30, cart rides from 9:30 to 10:00, and then 
the Easter Egg hunt from10:00 until itôs all 
gone. We will also have special prize eggs. 

I cannot thank all of our wonderful vol-
unteers enough to how you make our 
days so bright.  

**If you would like to view photos and videos of 
the fun we have at WRC, visit our Facebook page.  
(Search for Wellsville Retirement Community.)**  

 

 

A few of our magnificent entertainers. 
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Katie Ross 

SPOTLIGHT #1 is on Katie Ross 

who lives in Wellsville with her 

fiancé, Jeremy Wilkinson, and 

their daughter, Hayden.  Katie 

began working at WRC in the 

dietary department at 16 and still 

attending Wellsville High.  She 

became a Certified Nurse Assis-

tant 3 years ago and now works 

in our CountryView Neighbor-

hood on our week-day team.   

Favorite High School Memory:  going camping with 

friends on week-ends! 

A person in my life who has inspired me:  my mom. 

Three words that describe me:  artistic, caring and 

shy(with new people) 

If I could buy anything with price not being a con-

cern:  a log cabin on some land with a wrap-around 

porch.  

If I had a time machine and could travel anywhere 

in time:  Back to 2009 to see my grandpa. 

If I had a magic wand and could wave it and change 

one thing about the world: Find a cure for cancer. 

SPOTLIGHT #2 is on Sara 

Broyles who serves as a Speech 

Language Pathologist on our 

wonderful therapy team.  She 

was born in Independence, Kan-

sas, and raised in Cherryvale and 

Arma.  Sara earned her bache-

lorôs and masterôs degrees at 

Central Arkansas State Univer-

sity where she also played col-

lege softball.      

Favorite High School Memory:  pitching in the Kan-

sas State championship game. 

Three words that describe me:  happy, caring and 

workaholic. 

A person in my life who has inspired me:  My Mom 

& Dad. 

If I could buy anything with price not being a con-

cern:  A no-kill animal shelter. 

If I had a time machine and could travel anywhere 

in time:  I would go back to when Billie Holiday was 

alive so I could go to a club and listen to her play! 

If I could wave a magic wand and change one thing 

about the world:  All forms of genocide would end. 

Sara Broyles 


